
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LEICESTER CITY HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD  
DATE 

 

Subject: 

 
Partnership working across health and care – winter 
2022/23 
 

Presented to the Health 
and Wellbeing Board by: 

Rachna Vyas, Chief Operating Officer, NHS LLR ICB 
and colleagues from the LLR Winter Board 

Author: 
 

Rachna Vyas, Chief Operating Officer, NHS LLR ICB 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
The LLR health and care community has been working in partnership to plan for and 
deliver services through a difficult period of seasonal pressures and at a time of 
unprecedented industrial action across the public sector. 
 
Whilst demand has stabilised through the start of Q4 23/24, all parts of the system 
remain busy in terms of both acuity and demand. This trend spans primary care, 
NHS111, Clinical Navigation Hub, home visiting, urgent care services, acute services 
and social care services. 
 
Despite pressures, the LLR system has continued to deliver innovative services, 
grounded in true partnership; this presentation highlights some of the key services 
delivered over the winter period. 
 
Colleagues from across health and care service, represented on the LLR Winter 
Board, will present these highlights, along with plans for further developments in 
23/24. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is requested to: 
 

RECEIVE and NOTE the highlights presented 
 
 
 
 
 


